




produced 30,504,000 gallons, which was 728,000 gallons more than 
August of 2022. 

Field staff installed two new services this month and upgraded two 
services to AMR meters. 

The crew has been preparing the Sedgwick site for the upcoming 
decommissioning of Wells 5 & 8. They have also been preparing the 
site for the future installation of the pump/motor, piping, and well 
building for the new Well 5R. 

Two significant leaks were repaired this month. One located on 
Colchester near Prichard, and one on Alaska on the eastern end of the 
Raintree easement. 

Staff represented the District at the WaterPAK booth at the Kitsap 
County Fair. Sean Steele attended Confined Space Training, and Allie 
Townsend received her Flagging Card Certification. The crew also 
received safety training regarding Outdoor Heat Stress, First 
Aid/CPR/AED, Fire Extinguisher, Forklift, and Wildfire Smoke 

4.3.4 Developer Extension Updates - Eleven (11) new services were sold 
in the Woods View development this month. Staff will monitor the 
project and keep the Board informed of any further progress. 

5.0 Executive Agenda 

5.1 Administrative Update - Commissioner Strode asked about the Return on 
Investment pertaining to the Field Shop's solar panels that were installed last 
year on the shop's roof. Staff informed the Board that PSE has yet to physically 
read the power meter to be able to calculate any cost savings at this time. Staff 
also informed the Board that they are trying to close the contract grant 
agreement with the Department of Commerce (DOC) so the District can be 
compensated for the funds remaining to be paid by DOC for the construction. 
Staff will keep the Board apprised of any new information at the next Board 
meeting. 

Staff discussed the upcoming needed decommissioning of Wells 5 & 8. 
Additional cost savings are associated with decommissioning both wells at the 
same time. The cost to decommission both wells is estimated to be ~$30,000. A 
savings of $3,000 in mobilization/demobilization fees by completing the 
decommissioning at the same time. Additionally, staff have been working 
towards getting a new pump/motor selected, site design, and the required project 
report for Department of Health (DOH) source approval to get Well 5R online. 
Staff discussed the idea of upgrading the incoming power for 5R and removing 
the current overhead service. This would require running new power conduit 
from Well 9 to the Well 5R control building. This rerouting of a new power source 
would give 5R the ability to run off the portable generator in case of a power 
outage. The Board authorized staff to move forward with decommissioning Well 
5 & 8 and to also start the process of getting Well 5R online. 
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